From: Michael

To: -- City Council
Subject: Safe Streets Petaluma
Date: Thursday, October 12, 2023 11:10:33 AM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---

Major streets like D street are already much to busy with cars and very large trucks that carry
heavy loads and cannot stop quickly. The bike riders ride right next to the traffic lane ( even
though they typically have room to their right in the bike lane). Adding more bikes will get
someone injured or killed. Is it worth it? Plus, with the uncontrolled growth of this town, it

will only get worse. Put the bike riders in lower traffic areas.
Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone





